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Mission Statement 
St. Peter Lutheran Church

WELCOMES people into a 
relationship with Jesus Christ 
and His Church,
EQUIPS people with a faith that 
works in daily life, and
SERVES in the world to make a  
difference in Jesus’ Name.

Blessing of Backpacks, Mary Beth’s visit,
Country Time Raffle & Country Store
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St. Peter Lutheran Church
Financial Report

July 19, 2019

                           Ending Balance
Current Fund Balance    -$518.83
Current Fund Amount in MMDA               $0.00
                                                                     -$518.83

Other Fund Balances
Elevator                                         -$3,496.66
Benevolence and Mission      $806.20
Building and Repair               $167.31
Basement Windows            $3,000.00
Fellowship                     $1,804.39
Thrivent Choice            $5,538.00
Restoration                   $29,390.77
Missionary Support                 $40.00
Electronic Sign                            $0.00
VBS                      $450.00

                                     $37,700.01

Bank Balance 
Checking                             -$1,849.28
Money Market                   $39,030.46
Total                                               $37,181.18

Goyer Scholarship               $864.65
McCosh - Gift of Love   $1,063.47

Funeral Planning Worksheet
Until Jesus returns, all of us will one day die. 
The most universal fact of human life is that 
it ends. Although it may be uncomfortable to 
think about, planning for the end of your life 
is an act of love and kindness for your family. 
Planning ahead for your funeral gives your 
family  the  gift  of  helping  them  through  a 
difficult  time  by  letting  them  know  your 
wishes. 
We encourage you to consider your funeral 
wishes and take the time to fill out a Planning 
Form  available  in  the  church  office.  Once 
completed, we will make a copy for you and 
keep a copy in the office. When your earthly 
life is complete, your family will have the gift 
of your plans to use as they prepare for your 
funeral. 
If  you  have  any  questions,  please  give  the 
office a call.

On Stewardship

“In daily life, we must see that it is not 
happiness that makes us grateful, but 
gratefulness that makes us happy.” 
―Benedictine monk David Steindl-Ras

“We know that all things work together for 
good for those who love God, who are called 
according to his purpose.” ―St. Paul in 
Romans 8:28 

Restoration Fund
St. Peter Lutheran Church



6:00 pm - Saturday, August 3rd, 10th, 17th & 31st - Communion

9:30 am - Sunday, August 4th, 11th & 18th - Communion

11:00 am - Sunday, August 25th - Communion

Home Communions
Unable to participate in worship? Please call the church office and 
schedule a time for the Pastor to come to you with Holy Communion.  

•When individual glasses are offered at Holy Communion, the clear 
glasses have wine in them and the purple glasses have grape juice.

AUGUST - Holy Communion

Ministry of the  
Food Bank 

Nonperishable food items or  
financial donations 

“It is more blessed to 
give than to receive...”

Communing With  
All the Saints 

We have an extension of our Worship by 
offering the opportunity to receive Holy 
Communion on the day we celebrate it in 
worship. For those who are not able to 
attend worship, but would like to receive 
Communion, we will send the Sacrament 
to you right from the worship service. Lay 
ministers will bring Communion to those 
who wish it. If you are interested in 
receiving Holy Communion from the 
Sunday Service or if you have questions 
about this, please call the church office at 
816-5531 to set up a time. 

Food Bank
Food Bank items for the 
month of August are Spaghetti 
Noodles & Spaghetti Sauce.  
All donations are appreciated, 
including any food or paper items. 
Thank you for feeding the hungry!

Family In Other Churches
In Hebrews 10:25, Christians are called to regularly 
meet together as part of a local congregation. One of 
the roles of the pastor, church council, and church 
office is maintaining accurate membership records to 
make sure no one in our congregation is neglected. To 
help keep our records up to date, we need your help. 

If you or someone you are connected to has moved 
away and is participating in another congregation, 
please let the church office know by calling or 
emailing stpeter@myomnitel.com so we can properly 
transfer their membership. Of course everyone is 
always welcome at St. Peter, but it is important that 
our membership list accurately reflect those who are 
currently active in this congregation.
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ST. PETER WELCA        
ALTAR FLOWERS:  AUGUST - Glory Circle

Senior citizen meals coordinator - Mission 
Community

8th - Bible Study 9:30 am - Glory refreshments 
19th - Prayer Shawl Ministry 3:00 pm

MISSION	ACTION
MISSION ACTION:  Huge quantities of school 
supplies are already on sale in many stores.  We 
hope you will remember that we can use lots of 
these items at St. Peter to make up School Kits  we 
put together each year for distribution to needy 
children through Lutheran World Relief. 

Each School Kit needs: four 70-sheet spiral note 
books (either wide ruled or college ruled — we 
cannot use loose leaf paper)  - one pair of blunt 
children’s scissors - one 30-centimeter ruler or a 
ruler with centimeters on one side and inches on 
the other - one pencil sharpener - five black or blue 
ball-point pens (no gel ink please) - one box of 16 
or 24 count crayons - one 2-1/2” eraser - five 
(unsharpened) No. 2 pencils.

A recent inventory of our present supplies show 
we are in special need of the following items:  
NOTEBOOKS, RULERS, CRAYONS, PENCIL 
SHARPENERS, ERASERS and BALL POINT 
PENS. 

You can place your items in the clear tote in the 
main fellowship area, or on tables in front of the 
quilting closets in the old basement.

Giving a child the tools they need to learn is a 
wonderful gift and joy. Thank you for your help in 
supporting this important ministry!

Photo Release

From time to time our 
members may have 
their pictures taken or 
be videotaped during 
major events. If you do 
not want your picture 
shared on Facebook or on our Website, 
please contact the church office so we can 
be sure to honor your wishes. Thank you! 

Sunday Worship Times
August 4th - 9:30 am
August 11th - 9:30 am
August 18th - 9:30 am
August 25th - 8:30 am & 

11:00 am 

Saturday night worship are 
all at 6:00 pm.

It’s back-to-school time already! Students 
of all ages attending school this fall are 
invited to a “Blessing of the Backpacks.” 
Bring your backpack with you to worship 
on August 25th at 8:30 am & 11:00 am so 
we can send you off in prayer for another 
great school year. Teachers and staff, come 
join us for a blessing on your vocation as 
well!



Country Time 2019 
  

Please bring a canned good item to help support the  
Greene Food Bank when you come on   

Sunday, September 15 
11:00 am - 1:00 pm 

Carry outs ending at 12:15 pm 

MENU: 
Turkey and Dressing, Mashed Potatoes and Gravy,  
Green Beans, Salads, Rolls, Pie, Bars, Coffee, Milk 

Adults - $7.50 
Children (3 years - 10 years) - $3.50 

Children (under 3 years) - Free 
All Carry outs - $7.50

LSI
Back to School Month 

School is right around the corner! This time of year is exciting and stressful for many of us, but 
imagine what it would be like to be a child or teen with an emotional or behavioral disorder. You 
might be afraid of not being able to concentrate or fit in at your school. You might worry about 
adjusting to a new classroom routine or making new friends. You might feel alone, like no one can 
relate to you. 
Lutheran Services in Iowa (LSI) provides mental health services to children and families across the 
state. It’s our job to relate to children who might feel alone or misunderstood. Our therapists work 
one-on-one with children while our Behavioral Health Intervention Services team collaborates with 
families in their own homes to help them develop skills like anger management and healthy decision-
making. LSI also provides 24-hour mental health care at the Bremwood and Beloit Residential 
Treatment Centers in Waverly and Ames to empower Iowa’s most vulnerable children and teens.  
We thank you for your support of LSI’s mission as we respond together to the love of Jesus Christ 
through compassionate service! We know there are more Iowa children in need of this critical care. If 
you would like to learn more about how you can give a gift to support these crucial services, please 
contact Deb Whitford, LSI director of philanthropy and church relations, at 563-676-2065 or 
Deborah.Whitford@LSIowa.org. 
Our Mission: Lutheran Services in Iowa responds to the love of Jesus Christ through compassionate service. LSI 
is an affiliated social ministry partner of the Iowa congregations of the ELCA (Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America) and a member of LSA (Lutheran Services in America). We proudly serve people of all ages, abilities, 
religions, sexes, gender identities, national origins, ethnicities, races, and sexual orientations. Learn more at 
LSIowa.org and Facebook.com/LSI.Iowa. 
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St. Peter Lutheran AUGUST Birthdays

1 - Sydney Eiklenborg
2 - Ardith Buss, 

Terry Landers
3 - Rob Rottler
4 - Deb Ott, 

Tara Spain
5 - Clarene Backer, 

Keith Hyman, 
Irene Loomer,

   Eli Martzahn
7 - Cheryl Arjes,  

Angie Christensen, 
Pam Dralle, 
Keith Johnson,  
Laurie Shultz

8  - Katherine McGrane, 
Tim Siemons

9 - Kurt Brinkman,
  Ashley Coake,

Dave Skillen
10 - Ricky Niehaus,  

Marlene Rogers, 
   Al Siemons, 

Jennifer Wordes

11 - Carter Backer,
Addison Ebling,

   Hank Johannsen,
   Reese Kock, 

Macabe Schmidt 
14 - Lyna Miller, 

Jason Steere
15 - Todd Schroeder,
   Jason Skillen
16 - Teresa Feldman,

Seth Kleinschmidt,  
Carol Menken, 
Lila Shultz, 
Jim Steere

17 - Dave Constien, 
Tara Kock

18 - Susan Hodges,   
 Jacque Nordmeyer, 
  Marjorie Nordmeyer,  
 William Zurcher
19 - Dylan Clipperton, 

Sue Ebensberger,
   Eleanor McGrane
20 - Beth Grant,

Mike Steere

21 - Amanda Warner
22 - Caitlyn Steere, 

LaVon Steere 
23 - Toya Knapp
24 - Rick Ebling, 

Alecia Landers
25 - Kay Muhlenbruck
26 - Augusta Dralle, 
    Dennis Gabe,
    Amy Paulsen, 

Dawson Testroet
27 - Carol Barth, 
  Danté Raymond, 

Julia Towsley
28 - Joanie Behnke,

Mary Brinkman,
Kadence Coake 
Lois Eliasen

29 - Jeanie Krull, 
Harper Landers,
Mark O'Brien, 
Carol Stotler

30 - Becky Newton
31 - Addisyn Gotto, 

Jonathan Ulrich

Summer is a great time for travel, sports, and other 
activities. Often, that can often mean participation in 
worship is lower. But our congregation’s ministry 
continues throughout the summer. If you miss a 
weekend of worship, please consider mailing in or 
dropping off your offering anyway. 
Traveling over a weekend? Visit elca.org for a list of 
Lutheran churches to visit for worship.
Thank you for faithfully worshipping, giving, and 
serving!

HOSTING FELLOWSHIP 
IN AUGUST

4th - Steve & Erin Mulder
11th - Volunteer needed
18th - Volunteer needed 
25th - Volunteer needed 



Country Time 
September 15, 2019 
11:00 am - 1:00 pm

Check out  
“Care Notes”

Check out the “Care Notes” 
in the fellowship hall for 
help in lots of occasions and 
circumstances in your life, 
from divorce to grief, to 
family troubles to teen 
problems.
They are free.  Take them 
and pass them on. 

When canning vegetables, fruits, pickles, relish, salsa, 
jams, jellies or freezing corn, remember to do extra for 
the Country Store in connection with the Country 
Time Meal on Sunday, September 15th.  Or, if you are 

doing some sewing, embroidering, crocheting, knitting  or crafts of any 
sort, consider donating some for the Country Store.  
                                        

Pies, cookies, bars, bags of snack mix, candy, breads, rolls, 
muffins, coffee cake, and specialty cakes sell very well.  Store 
items can be anything that you think will sell to help the Church.  You price it, 
and if it doesn’t sell you take it home.  If you have any questions about the 
Country Store, please call Jo Ann Peterson.

Everything has to be at the Church on Saturday, September 14th, after 
3:00 pm or at the church Sunday morning.  Remember, if we have 
enough items donated there will be two stores on Sunday -- one for 
carryouts and one in the fellowship hall.



When Your Church Lets You Down 
     

Finally, all of you, have unity of spirit, sympathy,  
love for one another, a tender heart, and a humble mind.

– 1 Peter 3:8

I’ve said it before and I’ll say it again: The problem with the church is the people. Surely there must have been 
a better way for God to spread the Kingdom than by through this broken institution and all us sinners! 

If you’ve never been let down by the church or by a pastor, don’t worry - I’m confident you will be. We have 
committed, faithful servants of God leading our church on the council and committees, but they’re not perfect. 
Sometimes they make wrong decisions or fail to follow through.  

Occasionally in worship the sermon rambles, or the music isn’t perfect, or the temperature doesn’t feel right. I 
do my best to faithfully serve, care, and lead as your pastor, but I certainly make mistakes. I can be impulsive, I 
can focus on the wrong thing, or I can make incorrect assumptions.  

So what can you do when the church lets you down? How will you react when your sisters and brothers in 
Christ don’t meet your expectations? Here are five suggestions: 

First, remember that church is not about you. (And it’s certainly not about me either!) Perhaps something that 
doesn’t connect with you is benefiting someone else. Follow Paul’s instructions in 1 Corinthians 10:24, “Do not 
seek your own advantage, but that of the other.” Perhaps in what’s frustrating you, there is an opportunity to 
serve your neighbor in a new way. 

Second, remain committed to Jesus. For reasons I sometimes fail to see, the institution of the church with all its 
warts and scars is the way God has chosen to work in the world. As Christians, we don’t have the option of 
giving up on the church, because we are the church. Perhaps the worst possible responses to the church’s 
shortcomings are to boycott worship or stop giving. Shutting yourself off from the community of the church 
only serves to hurt both you and the church. We’re all on the same sinful team here, doing our best to be church 
together, the Body of Christ in the world.  

Third, be honest. When you have a problem with something going on at church, bring your concerns to the 
appropriate people. Perhaps that’s me, or perhaps it’s someone on the church council or a committee. Maybe no 
one else has noticed the issue, or perhaps there’s a good reason you haven’t thought of. When one person has an 
issue with another person or group, complaining to a third (or fourth, or fifth…) person might feel good, but it 
rarely helps resolve the issue. Anonymous complaints and the tempting phrase “some people are saying” are 
toxic to community. Issues can be resolved only when they’re brought out into the light to be dealt with 
appropriately. 

Fourth, pray. It seems obvious, but the enemy loves for us to get so wrapped up in whatever’s bothering us that 
we forget to pray! I pray for all of you, and I hope you also pray for me, our leaders, and our whole church 
community. After all, any good our church does is only by the grace of God!  

Finally, when the church or someone in it lets you down, have hope! God who has created and claimed you is 
faithful. You have been redeemed by Jesus into the Body of Christ. And the Holy Spirit continues to work in, 
among, and through you! As flawed and broken as every church congregation is, it is still a beautiful thing 
when God’s people worship, serve, and live together in Christian community. Thank you for your prayers and 
faithful partnership in our ministry at St. Peter. 

Your servant in Christ,  Pas!r Daniel Flucke



Members Needed to 
Sell Raffle Tickets

RAFFLE ITEMS 
NEEDED!

Raffle items are needed for the 
Country Time Raffle to be held on 
September 15th.  
If you have talents that include 
quilting, knitting crocheting, 
needlepoint, pottery, painting, 
work working, home décor, 
outside lawn ornaments, or any 
other crafts items, we would 
love to have your items to use 
for our raffle.  
Any gift certificates, pork or 
beef, cash prizes or any other 
items that you have that can be 
donated and used for a raffle 
would be greatly appreciated.  

Please contact Julie Brinkman, 
816-4335 or Robin at the church 
office 816-5531. 

WELCA will again be 
selling raffle tickets for 
their annual Country 
Time Raffle on Sunday, 
September 15th.  
We need members of 
the congregation to help us sell tickets. Many 
buy the tickets for themselves and others sell 
to family and friends.  Our goal this year is 
to sell 1600 tickets.  We appreciate everyone 
who helps out by selling some tickets.  
Tickets will be available at worship prior to 
Country Time August 10/11, 17/18, 24/25, 
31, September 1, 7/8, 14/15, and they also 
will be available from Robin in the office.  
Please return your tickets AND money to the 
church office before Country Time on 
Sunday, September 15th.  Items donated will 
be on display in the Fellowship hall and 
listed in the church newsletter.   Your 
support is greatly appreciated!

Reminder for Country Time -
For Country Time to be a success, we need as 
much help as possible!  Please consider working 
and donating at Country Time.  We would love to 
have new people involved as volunteers.  Even if 
you have never helped before, please consider 
working this year.  Working could be selling raffle 
tickets after worship services, cutting pies the night 
before, or working a shift during Country Time.  If 
you are unable to work, we are also in need of many 
donations of raffle items, groceries, or money.

Funds raised at Country Time go through WELCA to 
support the ministries of St. Peter, including Sunday 
School, the parsonage, and more. Thank you for all 
your help making this wonderful community event 

Want a new way to keep up with 
what’s happening at St. Peter?  Each 
week, Pastor Daniel sends out an 
email with a brief devotion to help 
you prepare for the upcoming 
week’s worship, along with selected 
announcements for our life together. 
Email pastor@stpetergreene.com to 
get on the list.
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Sunday School kicks off another exciting year 
on Sunday, August 25th!
All children from age 3 – 6th grade are 
encouraged to participate in Sunday School, 
which is offered weekly throughout the school 
year from 9:45-10:45 am. 

A copy of the 2019-2020 Permission and Medical 
Form will be mailed in August. It will also be 
available in the church office, and on the church 
website at www.stpetergreene.com.

In order to make Sunday School successful, safe, 
and fun for all our kids, we are once again 
looking for parents, grandparents, or other 
caring adults who are willing to help for a few 
weeks at a time throughout the year. If this is 
something you are able to help with, please 
contact Youth and Children’s Ministry Director 
Christin Flucke at 641-257-9793 or any member 
of the Christian Education Committee. 

Greene’s Community Vacation Bible School 
was a wonderful success again this year! 
Approximately 90 kids participated in this 
year’s program of songs, games, crafts, and 
tasty treats at St. Peter and St. Mary churches. 
We also had a lot of fun with our “All God’s 
Creatures” animal theme and thinking about 
what it means to be created, protected, and 
loved as children of God.

A HUGE thanks to the more than 60 amazing 
adult and youth volunteers who helped make 
this year’s programs happen by donating their 
time and talents! We also want to thank all of 
the members of the congregation who donated 
supplies and monetary gifts.
We couldn’t have done it without you!

- Christin Flucke, Tanya Yerkes, and the rest of 
the VBS Planning Committee

http://www.stpetergreene.com
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Mary Beth’s plans 
visit to St. PeterThis year, St. Peter has been supporting Tabitha 

Sanderson, a missionary in Hungary serving 
through ELCA’s Young Adults in Global Mission 
(YAGM) program. Tabitha has now completed her 
one year term of service in Hungary. Here is her 
July newsletter update.

Well folks, this is my final newsletter for my YAGM 
year in Central Europe. The last two months of our 
service has been filled with many experiences 
including a visit from my parents, attending a 
Roma wedding, a weekend retreat with the 
Lutheran congregation, Confirmation and 
Pentecost celebrations, hosting a group of 
university students from Maryland, and lavender 
harvesting at Élim! Tony and I said our last viszlát 
(goodbye) to our beloved community the last week 
of June and returned to Minnesota.

As our train thundered forward, we watched 
Nyíregyháza fade into the distance and I couldn’t 
help but feel a mix of emotions: eagerness, joy, 
grief, loss, but mostly gratefulness. Gratefulness for 
my community, for ELCA global missions, for my 
Central Europe cohort, for my husband, and for 
you, my newsletter readers and supporters. Thank 
you for accompanying us on our journey. 
-Tabitha Sanderson

YAGM Update

Our missionary Mary Beth Oyebade plans 
to be here at St. Peter Lutheran on 
Saturday, August 31st and Sunday, 
September 1st for our worship services.  
Please join us for worship and hear all 
that Mary Beth has to share with us.  Our 
tentative plans are to have a light supper 
for Saturday night and a brunch on 
Sunday morning, these are being planned 
by WELCA / WELCA Dinner Committee.  
Please watch the bulletin for any change 
in plans, as we have not heard back from 
Mary Beth on her exact timeline.



Can Sorting Schedule 

Aug. 4th - Maddy, Haley, Madison, Haily 

Aug. 11th - Kedric, Nathan, Sean, Aidan 

Aug. 18th - Sydney, Aubrie, Rainy, Teryn 

Aug.  25th - Madie, Brooke, David 

A BIG thanks to all of the Jr. High 
and Luther League youth who 

helped with VBS this year! 

You are all wonderful role  
models to the younger kids in  

our community and we couldn’t  
have done it without you!

8/1	-	Sydney	Eiklenborg	
8/5	-	Keith	Hyman	
8/11	-	Carter	Backer	

8/26	-	Dawson	Testroet	
8/31	-	Addisyn	GoFo	

All	incoming	9th-12th	graders	are	
invited	to	an	end	of	the	summer	
bonfire	at	the	Hyman’s	house	

(2181	300th	Street)	on		
Sunday,	August	25th	from	7-9	pm.		

Come	enjoy	a	Ume	of	fellowship	together	as	
well	as	some	tasty	campfire	treats!	There	is	
no	charge	for	this	event,	and	rides	can	be	
arranged	from	church	if	needed,	just	let	

ChrisUn	know!

Important Upcoming Dates 

Aug. 25 - Houston Trip Presentation at worship 

Aug. 28 - 7th/8th grade Confirmation meeting 
   at 7:00 pm 

Sept. 4 -  7th/8th grade Confirmation begins 

Sept. 8 - Luther League and Jr. High Sunday    
        School begin weekly from 9:45-10:45 

Sept. 8 - 9th grade Confirmation meeting 
   at 6:00 pm (including pizza!) 



AUGUST 2019 - St. Peter Lutheran Church
Getting Ready to Learn Again About the Grace of God!

Sunday Monday Tuesday Thursday Friday Saturday
2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25

26 27 28 29 30 31

Altar Guild: 
Rose Adelmund, 
Mary Brinkman

9:00 am Traditional Worship 
with Communion in Sanctuary         

10:00 am Fellowship 

7:00 pm  
Worship 
Committee

7:00 am  Men’s Bible Study 
7:00 pm Church Council meeting 

6:00 pm Worship  
with Communion

6:00 pm Worship 

 6:00 pm Worship 
with Communion  

6:00 pm Worship 
with Communion

9:00 am Blended Worship 
with Communion in Sanctuary                
10:00 am Fellowship

9:00 am Traditional Worship 
with Communion in Sanctuary 
10:00 am Fellowship

7:00 pm  7th & 8th grade    
confirmation student 
and parent meeting

7:00 am  Men’s Bible Study

7:00 am  Men’s Bible Study

7:00 am  Men’s Bible Study

9:30 am Faith, 
Vision & Glory  
Circle meeting 

Newsletter 
Items  Due

3:00 pm 
Prayer Shawl 
Ministry

Senior 
Health 
Clinic

Wednesday
1

North Butler 
School classes 
start

Ushers and Lectors -  
See “Worship Servants” 
page for schedule.  

 6:00 pm Worship 
with Communion 
Missionary Mary 
Beth Oyebade  

Rally Sunday - Installation of  
Sunday School Volunteers & 

Blessing of Backpacks  
8:30 am Worship      

9:45 am Fellowship, Sunday School,  
Luther League 
11:00 am Praise Worship with  
Communion  
7:00 pm Luther League bonfire


